
Minutes of the Leverett Board of Health   Leverett Town Hall 
 
Meeting Date: April 6, 2009   Meeting Start Time: 7:12 PM 
 
Board Members Present: Fair, Dauchy, Zipkowitz, Hillman 
     Absent:  Goscenski 
 
Clerk: Sue Nagy 
 

1. Fair moved to accept the minutes of the 3/2/2008 meeting as amended. 
Dauchy seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

 
2. Dauchy made a motion to congratulate Audra and Wes Goscenski on the 

birth of their baby, and to thank Audra for her contribution to the Board of 
Health in her all too brief tenure. Unanimous approval. 

 
3. PUBLIC HEARING regarding 142-144 Montague Road, DSCP# 2008-07-21B, 

owner David Biddle, (Not Present) for variance of Leverett Code 218-6.2, 
was re-opened at 8: 25 PM.  Dauchy moved to continue hearing on 
5/4/2009 at 8:00 PM. Fair seconded. Motion passed. 

 
4. Steve Ball. H.A. arrived at 8:00 PM. 

 
5. Steve Ball, H.A. (Health Agent) discussed the septic plans at 142-144 

Montague Road, DSCP# 2008-07-21B. Steve reviewed a letter he received 
from Tom Leue, R.S regarding the 6 deficiencies in Tom Leue’s septic design. 
Steve stated his response to the Board of Health regarding each of the 6 
deficiencies. The Board approved the letter response to Tom Leue.  

 
6. Steve will continue drive-by inspection of the septic system. 

 
7. Received from Roger Bird and Rachel Peterson, check #129, dated 

3/30/2009, for $75.00 for a well permit at 88 Shutesbury Road. Well permit 
approved, signed by Dauchy. 

 
8. Received from John Youngblood, check # 2021, dated 3/30/2009, for 

$150.00 for a Title 5 inspection at 34 Chestnut Hill Road. 
 

9. Received Bacteriological Report from Quabbin Analytical dated 3/4/2009 
for Leverett Village Co-op. Sink tested for coliform. Absent of coliform. 

 
 
10.  Received Bacteriological Report from New England Testing Laboratory 

dated 2/24/2009 for Hampshire/Franklin Daycare. Kitchen sink tested for 
coliform. Absent of coliform. 

                                       
 



11. Ani Rivera (present) 16 Long Hill Road discussed with the Board of health a 
change of usage in the home changing a studio into a bedroom. The 
Board of health determined that there would be no change in the 
approved flow to the septic system. 

 
 

12. Received from R.H. Robert Excavating, check # 5983, dated 4/6/2009, for 
$150.00 for installers permit. Permit issued 4/6/2009 #09-02. Signed by 
Hillman. 

 
 

13. Received notification of possible rabies exposure. An American Pit Bull was 
bitten at 189 Long Plain Road and a Labrador was bitten on Number Six 
Road. 

 
14. April 20, 2009 meeting was cancelled due to lack of quorum. 

 
 

Meeting adjourned 9:06 
 
Next meeting Monday, May 4, 2009 @ 7:00 PM. 
 
Susan Nagy 
Clerk 


